
BVMBA Meeting January 4, 2016 

Attendance: Amy, Beth, Mike, Travis, Carolyn, Daniel, Jason Katie, Jeff, Denise, Russell, Gina, Ryan, 

Renee, David and family, Robert, James 

 New trail progress at Millican Reserve: Rough cutting has begun.  We will be able to get the big 

mower on soon.  Once that is done, the first section will be ridable. There will need to be some 

bridge building.  Still a lot of work to be done so help is needed.  Keep looking at the listerv and 

Facebook page for dates and times. 

 

 Trail maintenance will be this Saturday at Millican Reserve 9am meet in the parking lot. Will be 

recovering the bridges and the phase 3 berm.  Bring shovels, hoe, and garden rake.  May also do 

some regular trail maintenance. 

   

 Millican trails are wet with washed out bridges.  Trails will continue to be muddy throughout the 

next few months. Please walk your bike through the muddy areas to keep the trail intact.   

 

 Tuesday night’s social ride at Millican Reserve is on for 6:30pm.  Please remember to bring 

lights. 

 

 Time trial is scheduled for 6:30 pm on Wednesday at Millican Reserve pending any rain. 

 

 Group camping trip is scheduled for Colorado Bend State Park-Weekend of January 23rd.  One 

camp site has been reserved. Check listerv for details. 

 

 Chihuahuan Desert Bike Fest 2016: The club has deposits on 6 tent sites.  $15/day. 10-14Feb16.  
 

 

 El Paso Puzzler race is January 17th-Beth and James are going.  If interested, let them know you 

want to go. 

 

 Annual dues are due in February.  Club will take PayPal, cash and check.  You can mail in your 

dues to the PO Box as well.  $30 a year for individual or family.  Since dues have been prorated 

this past year, everyone is due in February.   

 

 New bumper stickers are going to be available in the next few weeks.  The design will have a 

yellow background.   


